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St. John’s United Church of Christ
1027 Church Street

PO Box 817
Fogelsville, PA 18051

Church Staff

Minister of Music: Dave Roth
Cell: 610-737-0530

E-mail: rothd@rcn.com/rothpiano.com
Parish Coordinator: Tina Laudenslager

Cell: 610-703-6937
E-Mail: stjohnsucc1@gmail.com

Office Phone: 610-398-7015   Church Hospital Code # 467
E-mail:stjohnsucc1@gmail.com

Website:www.stjohnsuccfogelsville.com
Web & Facebook Submissions: stjohnsuccfogelsville@gmail.com

NA meetings hosted at St. John’s UCC Fogelsville on
Wednesdays (7:30pm) and Fridays (7pm).

No matter who you are, or where you are on life’s journey,
YOU ARE WELCOME HERE!!
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JUNE JOYFUL NOISE OFFERING

.Parkland C.A.R.E.S. Food Pantry strives to feed
and serve every member of our school community
affected by and suffering from hunger.

Joyful Noise is collected weekly during
Sunday Worship.
If you have not yet begun to  physically worship
with us, you are encouraged to collect at home
what you would give at church. This way The
Parkland C.A.R.E.S. Food Pantry will not be

forgotten in June.  You can choose “Joyful Noise” in Tithe.ly or mail a check
made out to St. John’s UCC  with “Joyful Noise” in the memo.

*If you have a suggestion for our 2023 Joyful Noise offering, write it down
any time and drop it in the offering plate any Sunday!

Busy Bees Hoagie Sales
Italian or Ham, with or without onions $6.00

Order forms will be available in the lobby or contact
Marilyn Roth at 610-395-3083 or Marge Cope at 610-395-0002

Orders Due June 5th & pick up is June 15th
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~EVENTS AND SPECIAL WORSHIP AT ST. JOHN’S~

Bake sale was held by the youth group of St. John’s UCC at the Lions
Club Chicken BBQ on April 30th and a huge THANK YOU to all who

baked and donated baked goods. We had a very successful bake sale.

**June 12th Reverend Roger Snyder will be here to

celebrate the 50th anniversary of his ordination.
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Schedule for Volunteers from Our Worship Team!

June Assisting Ministers

5- Marilyn Roth
12- Janet Grim

19- Zach Edelman
26- Bill Gieringer

June Offering Assistants
**5- Mark Laudenslager & Sue Snyder

12- Jeff Grim & Mark Krause
19- Larry Moyer & Tom Sobczak

26- Zach Edelman & Frank Garon
** Responsible for supplying bread & set-up communion

June Birthdays
5- Marge Cope

15- Brandon Krause
21- Minnie Breininger
24- Sawyer Marsteller
29- Matthew Fehnel

June Anniversaries
15- Ron & Sue Snyder

15- John & Tracy Kleinschuster
22- Tom & Sandy Sobczak

25- Carl & Minnie Breininger
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The TITHE.LY App is available for both

iPhone and Android.

Many of us, even if we come to church, don't have cash or even a check with
us… but the one thing we don’t leave home without is our smart phone.

Download the TITHE.LY AP TODAY!

With TITHE.LY you can schedule a monthly gift

for St. John’s.
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Don’t settle for being part of the past of this church.

Be part of our future!

Last but not least

Keeping you informed with consistory notes from

the May 9th meeting

1. Treasurer’s Report – Marlene distributed a 2-page report for the month of April. Total
General Fund Receipts were $7,682.08. Expenses for the month totaled $6,987.23.
Joyful Noise offerings for Ukraine relief totaled $501.59. The piano was tuned at a cost
of $145.00.  $500 was collected during the month for Ralla Roth.  As a review, Zook’s
Meat Pie Fundraiser net income was $789.00 and Vince’s Steak Sandwiches netted
$435.00.

Endowment Fund - $256,395.00

Moritz Fund – $16,478.00

Memorial Savings Account – $7,584.78

Capital Savings Account – $10,496.56

2. Pastor’s Report– Pastor Janet read a passage from Ecclesiastics.  She
expressed her concerns regarding her position here at St. John’s after her meetings
with Mark and the Pastoral Relations Committee.  Her possible half time position with
Greenawalds was also discussed.  Three things were decided following a lengthy
discussion with the pastor and Consistory members.  A suggestion box could be placed
in the narthex where members could express their concerns and/or things that they like,
as not everyone is comfortable with a face-to-face dialog.  The Pastoral Relations
Committee should have regular meetings.  There should be an employee meeting.

3. Old Business -

a. Revised Breakfast Schedule–Except for special occasions like Easter and
Mother’s Day, the monthly breakfast will be discontinued for now.

b. Bake Sale –The Confirmation bake sale netted $550.00.  Thank you to
everyone who contributed.
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c. Front door locking procedure/solution–The front door has been found to be
unlocked upon arriving at the church on multiple occasions.  When you leave,
please check from the outside that the door is locked.  Jeff will check with the
locksmith to see if there is an easier way to ensure locking.

4. New Business -

a. Vince’s Fundraiser on Thursday – Vince’s will once again be at Mark’s garage
this Thursday, May 12.

b. Memorial Day Service–Pastor Janet will talk to Pastor Nelson about plans for
the VFW and Boy Scouts. Marilyn Roth and Ray Huber should also be consulted.

c. Schedule of upcoming events–Pastor Janet told us that her daughter Grace is
being confirmed on June 5 at her church.  She would like to be able to attend.
We will work to possibly start services earlier here on that date so that she will be
able to get to the confirmation.

June 12 – Roger Snyder will be here on that Sunday to celebrate the 50th anniversary of
his ordination.  We could possibly have a luncheon that day.  Roger is Christine
Dietrich’s son.
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